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12 April 2023

Committee Secretary

Legal Affairs and Safety Committee
Parliament House

George Street

Brisbane QLD 4000

By email: LASC@parliament.qgld.gov.au

Dear Committee,
RE: WLSQ Submission — Inquiry into Support for Victims of Crime

Women’s Legal Service Queensland (WLSQ) welcomes the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee’s
inquiry into support for victims of crime, and supports efforts to ensure there are trauma informed,
victim centric and timely supports for victims of crime.

WLSQ provides legal advice, support, representation, and assistance to thousands of women
experiencing domestic violence in Queensland, including legal services in hospitals, domestic violence
duty lawyer services, and domestic and family violence units. WLSQ is one of 13 specialist women’s
legal services nationally, who provide holistic, trauma informed, client-centred, free, and accessible
legal and support services. Our services are informed by an in-depth understanding of the unique
safety and recovery needs of victim-survivors of gender-based violence.

Better support for victims in the criminal justice process

WLSQ has previously made a number of submissions outlining improvements that could be made to
the way in which police, prosecutions and court services support victims, and ways to ensure victims
are kept informed and included throughout the criminal justice process. WLSQ provided detailed
feedback in relation to both Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce reviews and the Commission of
Inquiry into Queensland Police Service Responses to domestic and family violence.

We note the outstanding recommendations of the ‘Hear her voice’ and ‘A Call for Change’ reports in
relation to improving supports for victims of crime.

Alongside improvements to the way in which police, prosecutions and court services support victims,
our view is that victims should have access to their own independent legal representation to ensure
that they are properly supported throughout the criminal justice process. An independent legal
representative can advocate on behalf of victims to police, prosecutions, and court services to ensure
that they are kept informed, included in decision-making throughout the criminal justice process, and
that their rights under the Victims’ Charter are protected.

Since 2017, the Queensland Government has funded WLSQ to provide the Counselling Notes Protect
(CNP) service in partnership with Legal Aid Queensland. The CNP service provides advice, assistance,
and court representation to victims whose counselling records are being sought by a party to a legal
proceeding. This service also assists women to better understand the criminal justice system and can
provide an opportunity for victims to feel heard and supported throughout the process.
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